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Please accept the following testimony, also attached:

To Whom It May Concern:

I am writing to express serious concern with the plans to upzone the real estate plot located at
1620 Cortelyou Road in Brooklyn.

As I understand it, if a rezoning is allowed, a real estate developer will be granted the
opportunity to construct a building completely out of character of the neighborhood,
stretching 40+ feet higher than all the buildings in the nearby area. This particular block is
essential to the neighborhood in terms of creating a welcoming, Main Street feel. Further, the
grocery store there is an essential service for the thousands of people who live in the
community. They need a good, accessible grocery store that is convenient to their daily lives.
Redevelopment will be a great disruption to that.

I am well aware of the urgent need for affordable housing. I’m also well aware that New York
City has a poor track record in creating truly affordable housing, especially for families. My
understanding is that there are too many uncertainties about the developer’s plan to know
what, if any, impact the building will have on putting affordable housing within the reach of
those who need it. 

This rezoning seems to be moving in a quick fashion, and I suspect that many area residents
don’t know the full ramifications of what this project entails. I urge you to slow the process
down to make sure that the city is doing everything to meet the community’s needs, and isn’t
more concerned about the developer’s.

Regards,

 

Patrick Egan
385 Argyle Road, APT 5C
Brooklyn, NY 11218
718/551-6603
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